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Date: Mon, 22 Mar 2021 20:38:45 +0000 
Subject: Character study. Objections 

 
 

  
 
While I appreciate that Merton Council has a target for increasing the number of residential dwellings I strongly object to the proposal to allow so called “infill opportunities” which will 
allow the building of residential properties in the gardens of homes in some of the roads in Merton Park .  
 
I live in Grasmere avenue where the generous back gardens are important to us and the to the environment and provide space for wellbeing away from the noise and pollution of the 
traffic.  Grasmere Avenue being a notorious rat run . 
Allowing building in these gardens is not acceptable and by increasing housing density will not only lead to an increase in the noise and pollution of the area but  
will also lead to the cutting down of mature trees with its impact on the environment. 
Overall these plans for “infill” will have a detrimental effect on the pleasant character of the area as it stands and should be taken out of the future plan for Merton. 
 
Regards 

  




